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President’ s Message on Future Responses to COVID-19 (May 10, 2023)

To: Students, Faculty and Staff

From: Nishina Hiroshige, President of Ehime University (Director of the Crisis Response

Headquarters)

Re: President’ s Message on Future Responses to COVID-19 (May 10, 2023)

The legal status of COVID-19 under the Infectious Diseases Control Law was changed
to “Class 5” on May 8, and basic infection control measures in daily life are no longer
uniformly required by the government, but are left to the judgment of individuals and
businesses. In addition, the World Health Organization announced the end of “Public
Health Emergency of International Concern” on May 5.

On May 10, the University held the Crisis Response Headquarters meeting to discuss
the University's response to these changes. Basically, it was decided to relax the
infection control measures and to abolish behavioral restrictions in the University

in line with the policy by the government and Ehime Prefecture

For more than three years, we have been tackling COVID-19 with the students, faculty
and staff, placing the highest priority on protecting your health and safety, while
considering the balance between student |ife, educational and research activities
work, and behavioral restrictions. Thanks to your daily cooperation in infection
control measures, we have managed to overcome the recurring waves of infection. 1

deeply appreciate your cooperation so far.

On the other hand, there are many people who are suffering from long-term sequelae
of the infection. Therefore, it is important for all of you to be aware of taking basic
infection control measures and maintaining good health in order to lead a student |ife,
conduct educational and research activities, and work healthily. Please take basic
infection control measures such as ventilation and hand washing, and stay and take
rest at home if you are not feeling well. Then, based on what we experienced and
learned during the pandemic, we would like to resume or challenge something that was
not possible so far due to the pandemic to resume our activities and create a new

campus life in the With Corona Era

We ask for your continued support and cooperation for the normalization of university

operations and a fulfilling university life.



